REDUCTION IN FORCE

In the Wilmington District, there has recently been an over- hiring of engineers to replace the large workforce of “baby boomer” engineers soon eligible for   retirement – needed to be trained in technical work but kept doing technician work after becoming fully trained.  This is work that should be performed by engineering technician series # 802.  This leads me to believe that under the NSPS system, professional engineers will be allowed to perform non-professional technician work; therefore, eliminating the need for the 802 series technicians.
Since engineers are already doing lower grade technician work, what happens to the technician under the more flexible NSPS system?

The new system is set up to keep the newer employees over the loyal hard working  long-time employees.  Of course there are a few long-time employees that should have been fired years ago, but are still here because management protects their buddies.

Greater emphasis on performance (over seniority) in retention.

Performance should be a major player in this, but seniority should come first.
If the individual has seniority, but unsatisfactory performance, then out they should go.  I feel this rule is a way to keep the younger employees (that have been hired over the past few years) over the long-time employees, no matter what their performance.   Like any other business, it should always be LAST HIRED, FIRST FIRED.  The District has over hired engineers in the past few years and need to own up to their mistake.  Engineers are performing task that could easily be done by technicians and save money.  Managers will not admit that engineers are performing lower grade tasks to keep them busy, which takes work away from technicians

ANNUAL PAY RAISES

Under the General Schedule and FWS, employee pay was clear.  It was funded by Congress and could not be taken away.  However, NSPS will take away this certainty.  DoD funds salaries and bonuses.  In the past – as recently as just last year – DoD did not fund its awards program.  Given the agency’s miserable record on this issue, how can employees feel confident that our salaries and bonuses will be funded in the future?  

FRIEND OF THE SUPERVISOR” PAY SYSTEM 

With the new patronage pay system, which DoD calls “pay for performance,” the amount of a worker's salary will depend almost completely on the personal judgment of his or her manager.  This system will force workers to compete with one another for pay raises, which will destroy teamwork, increase conflict among employees, and reward short-term outcomes. There is no guarantee that even the best workers will receive a pay raise or that the pay offered will be fair or competitive.  This system will create a situation in which workers are in conflict with one another and afraid to speak out about harassment, violations of the law, and workplace safety problems.  Furthermore, there will be no impartial appeal system to assure that everyone is treated fairly.  

CIVILIAN DEPLOYMENT

Federal employees could be assigned anywhere in the world, even into a war zone, with little or no notice.  I am proud to serve my country but I am also responsible for caring for my family and my personal obligations at home.  We signed up for a civilian job.  We did not enlist in the military.  Today’s volunteer system works well. 

